

# GSMA

<http://www.gsma.com/>

## OPAG #43 Meeting Minutes

<b>Author:</b>	Tom Van Pelt	<b>Email:</b>	tvanpelt@gsma.com
		<b>Tel:</b>	+32 479 23 28 46
<b>Date:</b>	20/10/2022	<b>Time:</b>	13:00 – 14:00 BST
<b>Subject:</b>	OPAG #43 Meeting Minutes		
<b>Attendees:</b>			
<i>Chair (replacement)</i>	Tom Van Pelt	tpelt@gsma.com	
Other members	Deepak Gunjal	deepak.gunjal@altran.com	
	Fabiola Lopez	fabiola.lopez@americamovil.com	
	Roberto Jorge Hernandez Perez	roberto.hernandez@americamovil.com	
	Milan Lalovic	milan.lalovic@bt.com	
	Gao Chen	cheng96@chinaunicom.cn	
	Eddy Fung	Eddy.Fung@Dell.com	
	Jeffrey Goldberg	Jeffrey.Goldberg@Dell.com	
	Uli Kleber	ulrich.kleber@huawei.com	
	Toshi Wakayama	to-wakayama@kddi.com	
	Hubert Mariotte	hubert.mariotte@orange.com	
	Nishant Gupta	gnishant@qti.qualcomm.com	
	Fabrizio Moggio	fabrizio.moggio@telecomitalia.it	
	Napolitano Antonia	antonio.napolitano@telecomitalia.it	
	Miguel Alejandro Hernandez Armengol	miguelalejandro.hernandezarmengol@telefonica.com	
<b>GSMA Attendees:</b>	Mark Cornall Sandiya Suresh Kumar Tom Van Pelt	mccornall@gsma.com skumar@gsma.com tpelt@gsma.com	
<b>Other Attendees:</b>			
<b>Absent / apologies:</b>			

ALL GSM ASSOCIATION MEETINGS ARE HELD IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE GSMA'S [ANTI-TRUST](#) AND IPR COMPLIANCE POLICY

**Security Classification**

Non-Confidential	Project Team or Group	X
------------------	-----------------------	---

© GSMA, 2022. The GSM Association ("Association") makes no representation, warranty or undertaking (express or implied) with respect to and does not accept any responsibility for and disclaims liability for the accuracy or completeness or timeliness of the information contained in this document. The information contained in this document may be subject to change without prior notice. This document has been classified according to the GSMA [Document Confidentiality Policy](#).

## 1. GSMA Antitrust Policy and Agenda

GSMA Anti-trust and US entity list stated were noted.

Agenda for the meeting was approved.

## 2. OPAG#42 Meeting minutes, Agenda, SharePoint and Actions

Minutes of OPAG#42 approved and action points were reviewed. None of the actions can be closed.

## 3. CAMARA update

Milan presented an update on the activities he had been following in CAMARA:

- Quality on Demand:
  - o Proposed to support guaranteed bit rate profiles to offer in controlled environments (e.g. Campus networks). Well received, but no capacity available to provide actual contributions
- Commonalities: attended only occasionally. No updates.
- Role of OPAG to CAMARA might focus on transformation function.

Fabrizio highlighted that:

- Edge Cloud may map to mostly to SBI-CR, but that may change in future. Traffic Influence has been introduced to the group for example.
- The CAMARA steering committee has approved 7 new APIs to start work on with a target to be available by MWC.

## 4. SBI-NR update

Milan provided a status on the SBI-NR updates required to align with OPG.02 v3.0:

- No real progress was made.
- Depends on volunteers to update the "master spreadsheet" listing the APIs to be provided on the different interfaces of the OP and then identify the relevant APIs to map against.
- Contributors are required to support the work.

Following was commented:

- The required changes to the SBI-NR might also be identified based on the new features introduced in the latest versions of OPG.02.
  - o Updating the master spreadsheet would allow covering the other interfaces as well

**Action:** all to inform Milan if willing to contribute to the updates of the SBI-NR.

## 5. AOB

A deputy chair is required still to support Alex. Candidates are welcomed both from operator and non-operator side given the exception granted by the ISAG.

A survey was issued to understand better how duration and possible meeting locations would affect attendance. Members are requested to fill that out to ensure relevance of the results.

Members were requested to like and share social media posts to promote the publication of the new PRDs.

The meeting of the traffic influence sandbox was discussed. To allow for sufficient time for members to provide the confirmation to participate in the sandbox under the conditions defined in OPAG's ToR, the meeting would be postponed. It was clarified that participation will not be allowed for parties that have not provided such an explicit confirmation.

Next meeting will be OPAG#44 on 27<sup>th</sup> October

### **#43 meeting closed at 13:37 BST**

### **Action points log**

#### **Open action points**

<b>Action number</b>	<b>Description</b>	<b>Status</b>	<b>Notes</b>
OPAG 42.01	Deepak to prepare a reply proposal on the LS from ETSI ISG MEC (OPAG_42_Doc_03) once a reply from 3GPP SA6 has been received to OPAG_41_Doc_03	Open	
OPAG 42.02	Milan to provide call flow as initial example of what a transformation function should support.	Open	
OPAG 43.01	all to inform Milan if willing to contribute to the updates of the SBI-NR	Open	

#### **Closed action points**

<b>Action number</b>	<b>Description</b>	<b>Status</b>	<b>Notes</b>

### **Decisions**
